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August 28, 2008

The Honorable Julia Patterson

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Patterson:

Enclosed for your review is the “Protection and Enhancement of Historic Properties Action Plan” required by proviso in section 86 of Ordinance 15975.  The proviso requested that the Department of Development and Environmental Services (DDES) together with the Office of Business Relations and Economic Development’s (BRED) Historic Preservation Program, explore and develop recommendations for streamlining permitting processes, potential regulatory changes, and new or revised programs affecting historic resources.

The proviso provided an opportunity for staff of several county agencies to discuss and compare processes and program operations.  Staff identified a number of operations that are working well, those that need to be modified, and opportunities for coordinated outreach and education efforts.  These are described in the attached action plan.  
Staff also identified areas that would benefit from clearer, more coordinated administrative procedures to better assist owners of historic properties to preserve these resources for future generations.  For example, providing in one place the information necessary for potential owners of historic properties to understand the permitting processes and the numerous resources available to them, with contact information, is already underway. 

There may be code amendments that would strengthen the county’s preservation efforts, and staff is currently doing an analysis of the impact of such changes.  For example, staff is exploring options to ensure minimum maintenance of historic properties to ensure these properties are preserved nor become a public nuisance or fire hazard.  We will forward amendments to the King County code to the council as a package, following public review, no later than January, 2010.  Code changes that require expedited adoption to ensure preservation of endangered historic properties may be proposed ahead of this schedule if needed.
The attached action plan describes the results of our initial work, the issues that need to be addressed, and a schedule for both the implementation of administrative changes and the submission of potential code changes.  
We look forward to your continuing support in our ongoing work to preserve and enhance our historic resources.  If you have any questions, please contact Stephanie Warden, Director, Department of Development and Environmental Services, at 206-296-6700, or Julie Koler, Historic Preservation Officer, Business Relations and Economic Development, at 
206-296-8689.

Sincerely, 

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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